
 
 
 
 
 
 December 4, 2002 
 
 
Marjorie Schaer, Administrative Law Judge 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. SW 
P. O. Box 47250  
Olympia, Washington  98504-7250 
 
Re: WUTC v. Basin Frozen Foods, Inc. 

Docket No. UG-020230 & UG-020232  
 
Dear ALJ Schaer: 
 
 This letter is sent to point out a typographical error in the Settlement 
Agreement filed November 25, 2002 in the above dockets.  In two instances in 
paragraph 31, the date February 1, 2003 is stated as the date by which the proposed 
penalty would be paid in full.  In fact, the date should be February 1, 2004, not 
February 1, 2003. 
 
 I contacted Mr. Weber, President of Respondent Basin Frozen Foods, Inc. and 
pointed out this error.  He agreed the date should have been February 1, 2004.  He 
authorized me to make that representation to the Commission in this letter. 
 
 I currently plan to address this matter to the Commission at the December 12, 
2002 hearing.  Staff is willing to do whatever is necessary to formally correct this error. 
 

We regret the error.  Thank you for your attention to this matter. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 
 

DONALD T. TROTTER 
Senior Counsel 

 



Cc: Kevin Weber, President 
 Basin Frozen Foods, Inc. 


